
Estell Manor Parents/Guardians: 
 
Good Morning. I hope this email finds you well. We had our September Board of Education Meeting on Thursday 
September 26th. I wanted to give everyone a couple of highlights for informational/communication purposes. 
 
Personnel: 
We would like to welcome the following staff members to the Estell Manor Family: 
1. Mrs. Sommer Roxas as a Part-Time Paraprofessional. 
2. Mr. Kevin Boehm as a Substitute Nurse. 
3. Ms. Rhonda Terwilliger as a Part-Time Custodian.  
4. Mrs. Robyn Mason as a Substitute Teacher. 
 
Superintendent Report: 
1. I was able to ride all 5 of our Buses in the afternoon the last couple of weeks to get to know the routes and make 
sure everything was running smoothly. We are very fortunate to have great bus drivers and everything looks very 
good.  
2. Back to School Night was extremely successful and very well attended. Thank you to all who were in attendance.  
3. Congratulations to our Boys and Girls Cross Country Teams on defeating Folsom on Tuesday September 24th. 
Great Job! 
4. Our new Website is up and running. It is a work in progress but everything has been updated and old items have 
been deleted. We are very excited.  
5. The HSA Ice Cream Social and Tie/Dye Event was a huge success. It was very well attended and the students and 
parents/guardians had a great time. Thank you to the HSA for putting on such a wonderful event.  
6. We had the First Reading of our new Strauss Esmay Associates, LLP Policy Manual. Our Second Reading will be 
on the Thursday October 24th Board of Education Meeting. We are very excited to have this new comprehensive 
policy manual.  
7. We are looking to have a Community Members Flu Shot Event/Program sometime at the end of October after 
school from 4-5pm or 4-6pm in the Cafeteria. Please be on the lookout for details if you are interested in getting a Flu 
Shot.  
8. The 24-25 School Year is off to a great start!  
9.  We have some exciting news from the Kitchen. We will now be serving a "Salad of the Week" as a daily option for 
students and staff as well as a variety of vegetables. This will give students and staff a healthier option on a daily 
basis.  
 
Curriculum/Instruction:   
1. The iReady Benchmark Assessment for Mathematics and Language Arts took place the week of September 9th. 
All went well.  
2. We had 3 Student Assemblies on Thursday September 5th to go over Rules, Regulations and Expectations with all 
of the students. All Staff were introduced and the students were very well behaved and respectful. 
 
Note: 
If you have any questions, please contact me. I feel extremely privileged to be your Superintendent. Have a great 
weekend. Thank you! 
 
David L. Ricci 
Superintendent 
Estell Manor School District 
609-476-2267 
"WIN THE DAY" 
 


